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LEGISLATIVE ALERT

SB 1024 (PERATA) 
ISSUE
The LACMTA Board of Directors has serious concerns that SB 1024 still places state transportation funds at risk, and provides minimal guarantees that the bond proceeds will be allocated fairly.
Proposition 42 Funds will be at risk.
SB 1024 creates more General Fund debt by issuing more General Obligation bonds. This will put additional pressure on the State to suspend Proposition 42 in the future. Los Angeles County loses approximately $300 million in funding for transportation projects and programs every time Proposition 42 is suspended.  This loss would be an offset to any proceeds that come from the bonds.
SB 1024 does not guarantee a fair allocation. 
Although the bond generally proposes to allocate funds to port related projects, the bill does not proportionately allocate the proceeds to where the impacts occur. Traditional state transportation funding is currently allocated using the North/South split in which 60% of funds are allocated to counties in Southern California and 40% are allocated to counties in Northern California. This could be one way in which to ensure that funds are allocated fairly.
Proposition 42 repayment is still General Fund debt.
Although SB 1024 promises to repay current obligations of the General Fund to repay Proposition 42, the issuance of bonds backed by the General Fund could only serve to postpone a state obligation.
Continued State deficits threaten the bonds in the long run.
The state faces continued budget deficits that will challenge the state's ability to fully allocate all of the bonds authorized under SB 1024.  This could create a scenario in which only a portion of the bonds are issued and only a portion of the bill’s projects, such as the Bay Bridge are funded. 
If these concerns were not addressed, SB 1024 would not provide a net benefit to projects in areas outside of the Bay Area.  The uncertainty with the long-term viability of this program and the risks to transportation funds could cancel any benefit that may come from this proposal.
ACTION NEEDED
The LACMTA Board of Directors urges legislators to consider SB 1024 carefully in light of these concerns. The Board of Directors has adopted a neutral-work with author position on SB 1024 but will be opposed to the measure if these concerns are not resolved.
If you have questions please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer at (213) 922-4145.
